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SUNDAY 
11:00am Morning worship 
       (Holy Communion - first Sunday) 
       (Family Parade Service - third Sunday) 
11:00am Adventurers        
12:30pm Church Meeting (every other month - see diary) 
 

 

MONDAY 
2:15pm Friendship Club (once monthly - see diary) 
6:00pm - 7:30pm  BB Anchor Boys (5-8 years) 
6:00pm - 7:30pm  BB Junior Section (8-11 years) 
7:30pm - 9:00pm  BB Company Section (11-15 years)  
7:30pm - 9:00pm  BB Seniors (15-18 years) 
 

 

WEDNESDAY 
9:45am - 11:30am  Joint Bible Study at 
    Lancaster Road URC 
    (twice monthly - see diary) 
 

12:30pm  Friendship Club - lunch at the Moon Under Water 
  (once monthly - see diary) 
 

 

FRIDAY 
5:00pm - 6:15pm  Rainbows (5-7 years) 
6:00pm - 7:30pm  Brownies (7-10 years) 
7:30pm - 9:00pm  Guides (10-14 years) 
7:30pm - 9:00pm  Rangers (14-20 years) 
 

 

VARIOUS DAYS 
8:00pm Elders Meeting (every other month - see diary) 

CHRIST CHURCH WEEKLY ACTIVITIES 



PASTORAL LETTER APRIL 2015 

7ÈÉÌÅ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÉÓ Á ÐÒÏÐÅÒ ÄÉÓÃÕÓÓÉÏÎ ÇÏÉÎÇ ÏÎ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ ÎÅÅÄÓ ÁÎÄ 
ÃÁÒÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÅÌÄÅÒÌÙȟ ÉÔ ÉÓ ÇÏÏÄ ÁÌÓÏ ÔÏ ÒÅÍÅÍÂÅÒ ÔÈÅ ÇÉÆÔÓ ×ÈÉÃÈ 
ÏÌÄÅÒ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ÈÁÖÅ ÔÏ ÏǟÅÒȢ )Î ÒÅÃÅÎÔ ÍÏÎÔÈÓȟ ÂÏÔÈ ÔÈÅ 
Ȭ2ÅÍÂÒÁÎÄÔȡ ÔÈÅ ÌÁÔÅ ×ÏÒËÓȭ ÅØÈÉÂÉÔÉÏÎ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ .ÁÔÉÏÎÁÌ 'ÁÌÌÅÒÙȟ 
ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ Ȭ,ÁÔÅ 4ÕÒÎÅÒȭ ÅØÈÉÂÉÔÉÏÎ ÁÔ 4ÁÔÅ "ÒÉÔÁÉÎ ×ÅÒÅ Á 
ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÔÈÅÓÅ ÇÉÆÔÓȢ  
 
2ÅÍÂÒÁÎÄÔȭÓ ÌÁÔÅÒ ×ÏÒËÓ ×ÅÒÅ ÁÓ ÎÏÔÁÂÌÅ ÆÏÒ ÈÉÓ 
ÅØÐÅÒÉÍÅÎÔÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÓ ÆÏÒ ÈÉÓ ÉÎÓÉÇÈÔ ÁÎÄ ÉÎÔÒÏÓÐÅÃÔÉÏÎȢ 7ÈÅÎ 
ÐÒÉÎÔÉÎÇ ÍÕÌÔÉÐÌÅ ÃÏÐÉÅÓ ÏÆ ÈÉÓ ÅÔÃÈÉÎÇÓȟ ÆÏÒ ÅØÁÍÐÌÅȟ ÈÅ ÃÏÕÌÄ 
ÃÈÁÎÇÅ ÔÈÅ ÅÍÐÈÁÓÉÓ ÁÎÄ ÍÏÏÄ ÏÆ Á ÐÉÃÔÕÒÅ ÂÙ ÈÅÁÖÉÅÒ ÏÒ 
ÌÉÇÈÔÅÒ ÉÎËÉÎÇ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÐÐÅÒ ÐÌÁÔÅÓ ÏÎ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÔÈÅÙ ×ÅÒÅ 
ÓÃÒÁÔÃÈÅÄȢ "Ù ÓÅÅÉÎÇ ÈÉÓ ×ÏÒË ÉÎ ÇÒÅÁÔÅÒ ÄÅÐÔÈȟ ÁÎÄ ɉÌÉÔÅÒÁÌÌÙɊ 
×ÉÔÈ ÇÒÅÁÔÅÒ ÌÉÇÈÔ ÁÎÄ ÓÈÁÄÅȟ ÈÅ ÆÏÕÎÄ ÉÔ ÈÁÄ ÍÏÒÅ ÔÏ ÃÏÎÖÅÙȢ 
4ÕÒÎÅÒ ÁÌÓÏ ÅØÐÅÒÉÍÅÎÔÅÄ ÉÎ ÏÌÄÅÒ ÁÇÅȟ ÒÅÖÉÓÉÔÉÎÇ ÓÏÍÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 
ÔÈÅÍÅÓ ÏÆ ÈÉÓ ÅÁÒÌÉÅÒ ×ÏÒËÓȟ ÄÅÐÉÃÔÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÎÅ× ×ÏÒÌÄ ÏÆ ÓÔÅÁÍ 
ÂÏÁÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÒÁÉÌ×ÁÙÓ ÁÓ ÔÈÅÙ ÍÁÄÅ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÍÁÒË ÏÎ ÔÒÁÄÉÔÉÏÎÁÌ ÌÁÎÄ 
ÁÎÄ ÓÅÁÓÃÁÐÅÓȢ "ÕÔ ÈÅ ÁÌÓÏ ÄÅÖÅÌÏÐÅÄ Á ÍÏÒÅ ÖÉÓÉÏÎÁÒÙ ÓÔÙÌÅ ÏÆ 
ÐÁÉÎÔÉÎÇȟ ÁÓ ÉÆ ÏÂÓÅÒÖÉÎÇ ÈÉÓ ÓÕÂÊÅÃÔÓ ÆÒÏÍ Á ÇÒÅÁÔÅÒ ÄÉÓÔÁÎÃÅȢ 
 
,ÏÏËÉÎÇ ÂÁÃË ÎÅÅÄ ÎÏÔ ÂÅ Á ÎÏÓÔÁÌÇÉÃ ÁÔÔÅÍÐÔ ÔÏ ÒÅÃÁÐÔÕÒÅ ÁÎÄ 
ÐÒÅÓÅÒÖÅ ×ÈÁÔ ÏÎÃÅ ×ÁÓȟ ÂÕÔ ÃÁÎ ÂÅ Á ×ÁÙ ÏÆ ÕÎÄÅÒÓÔÁÎÄÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ 
ÐÒÅÓÅÎÔ ÔÈÁÔ ÐÒÏÄÕÃÅÓ ÅÎÅÒÇÙ ÁÓ ×ÅÌÌ ÁÓ ÉÎÓÉÇÈÔ ×ÈÅÎ ÆÁÃÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ 
ÉÓÓÕÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÃÈÏÉÃÅÓ ÏÆ ÔÏÄÁÙȢ 
 
4ÈÅ ÅÎÔÉÒÅ .Å× 4ÅÓÔÁÍÅÎÔ ×ÁÓ ×ÒÉÔÔÅÎ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ ÐÅÒÓÐÅÃÔÉÖÅ ÏÆ 
%ÁÓÔÅÒ ÁÎÄ *ÅÓÕÓȭÓ ÒÅÓÕÒÒÅÃÔÉÏÎȢ 4ÈÉÓ ÂÒÏÕÇÈÔ Á ÑÕÉÔÅ ÒÁÄÉÃÁÌ ×ÁÙ 
ÏÆ ÌÏÏËÉÎÇ ÁÔ ÐÁÓÔ ÅÖÅÎÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅÄ ÎÅ× ÉÍÐÅÔÕÓ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ×ÁÙ 
*ÅÓÕÓȭÓ ÄÉÓÃÉÐÌÅÓ ÒÅÍÅÍÂÅÒÅÄ ÈÉÓ ÅÁÒÔÈÌÙ ÌÉÆÅ ɉȰ!ÆÔÅÒ ÈÅ ×ÁÓ 
ÒÁÉÓÅÄ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ ÄÅÁÄȟ ÈÉÓ ÄÉÓÃÉÐÌÅÓ ÒÅÍÅÍÂÅÒÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÈÅ ÈÁÄ ÓÁÉÄ 



PASTORAL LETTER APRIL 2015 continued... 

ÔÈÉÓȡ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅÙ ÂÅÌÉÅÖÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÒÉÐÔÕÒÅ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ×ÏÒÄ ÔÈÁÔ *ÅÓÕÓ ÈÁÄ 
ÓÐÏËÅÎȱ ɀ *ÏÈÎ ΨȢΨΨɊȢ 4ÈÅ ÒÅÓÕÒÒÅÃÔÉÏÎ ÁÌÓÏ ÃÁÓÔ ÌÉÇÈÔ ÏÎ *ÅÓÕÓȭÓ 
ÓÕǟÅÒÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÄÅÁÔÈ ÂÙ ÃÒÕÃÉǢØÉÏÎȡ ÈÉÓ ÆÅÌÔ ÁÂÁÎÄÏÎÍÅÎÔ ÂÙ 'ÏÄ 
ÁÓ ÈÅ ÈÕÎÇ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÃÒÏÓÓ ×ÁÓ ÔÒÁÎÓÆÏÒÍÅÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÍÉÎÄÓ ÏÆ ÈÉÓ 
ÄÉÓÃÉÐÌÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÓÕÂÓÅÑÕÅÎÔ ÇÅÎÅÒÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÉÎÔÏ Á ÓÉÇÎ ÏÆ 
ÅØÔÒÁÏÒÄÉÎÁÒÙ ÁÎÄ ÃÏÓÔÌÙ ÌÏÖÅȟ ÏÆ ÆÏÒÇÉÖÅÎÅÓÓ ÁÎÄ Á ÇÒÅÁÔÅÒ 
ÐÏÔÅÎÔÉÁÌ ÆÏÒ ÒÅÃÏÎÃÉÌÉÁÔÉÏÎȢ  4ÈÕÓ 3Ô 0ÁÕÌ ×ÒÏÔÅȡ  Ȱ) ÈÁÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ 
ÃÒÕÃÉǢÅÄ ×ÉÔÈ #ÈÒÉÓÔȠ ÁÎÄ ÉÔ ÉÓ ÎÏ ÌÏÎÇÅÒ ) ×ÈÏ ÌÉÖÅȟ ÂÕÔ ÉÔ ÉÓ #ÈÒÉÓÔ 
×ÈÏ ÌÉÖÅÓ ÉÎ ÍÅȢ !ÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÌÉÆÅ ) ÎÏ× ÌÉÖÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ǨÅÓÈ ) ÌÉÖÅ ÂÙ ÆÁÉÔÈ ÉÎ 
ÔÈÅ 3ÏÎ ÏÆ 'ÏÄȟ ×ÈÏ ÌÏÖÅÄ ÍÅ ÁÎÄ ÇÁÖÅ ÈÉÍÓÅÌÆ ÆÏÒ ÍÅȱ ɉ'ÁÌÁÔÉÁÎÓ 
ΨȢΧί-ΨΦɊȢ 
 
!ÌÔÈÏÕÇÈ ÒÅÓÕÒÒÅÃÔÉÏÎ ÃÏÎÔÒÁÄÉÃÔÓ ÏÕÒ ÕÓÕÁÌ ÁÓÓÕÍÐÔÉÏÎ ÔÈÁÔ 
ÄÅÁÔÈ ÁÎÄ ÄÅÃÁÙ ÁÒÅ ÔÈÅ ÎÁÔÕÒÁÌ ÏÕÔÃÏÍÅ ÏÆ ÌÉÆÅȟ *ÅÓÕÓȭÓ 
ÃÒÕÃÉǢØÉÏÎ ÈÁÓ ÂÅÅÎ ÄÅÓÃÒÉÂÅÄ ÁÓ Á ÓÅÍÉ-ÃÏÌÏÎ ÉÎ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÓÔÏÒÙ ÏÆ 
ÓÁÌÖÁÔÉÏÎ ÒÁÔÈÅÒ ÔÈÁÎ Á ÆÕÌÌ ÓÔÏÐȢ $ÅÓÐÉÔÅ ÅÖÅÒÙÔÈÉÎÇ ÉÎ ÏÕÒ 
ËÎÏ×ÌÅÄÇÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ×ÏÒÌÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÓÅÅÍÓ ÔÏ ÃÏÎÔÒÁÄÉÃÔ ÉÔȟ 'ÏÄ ÉÓ ÁÂÌÅ 
ÔÏ ÇÉÖÅ ÕÓ ÎÅ× ÌÉÆÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÉÓ ×ÏÒÌÄȟ ÁÎÄ ÈÏÐÅ ÏÆ Á ×ÏÒÌÄ ÔÏ ÃÏÍÅȢ    
 
/ÕÒ ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐ ÉÎ ÃÈÕÒÃÈ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÎÅØÔ ÆÅ× ×ÅÅËÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÔÁËÅ ÕÓ 
ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ÔÈÅ ÅÖÅÎÔÓ ÏÆ (ÏÌÙ 7ÅÅËȟ 'ÏÏÄ &ÒÉÄÁÙ ÁÎÄ %ÁÓÔÅÒ 
ÍÏÒÎÉÎÇȢ !Ó ×Å ÍÁËÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÊÏÕÒÎÅÙ ÁÇÁÉÎ ÍÁÙ ×Å ÃÏÍÅ ÔÏ Á 
ÄÅÅÐÅÒ ÁÐÐÒÅÃÉÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÍÙÓÔÅÒÙ ÁÎÄ ÐÏ×ÅÒ ÏÆ ÒÅÓÕÒÒÅÃÔÉÏÎ 
ÉÎ ÏÕÒ Ï×Î ÌÉÖÅÓȟ ÁÎÄ ÍÁÙ ÉÔ ÍÏÖÅ ÕÓȟ ×ÈÁÔÅÖÅÒ ÏÕÒ 
ÃÉÒÃÕÍÓÔÁÎÃÅÓȟ ÔÏ ÕÔÔÅÒ Á ÍÏÒÅ ÐÒÏÆÏÕÎÄ Ȭ!ÌÌÅÌÕÉÁȦȭ  
 
'ÏÄ ÂÌÅÓÓ ÙÏÕ  
 

Ray  
2ÅÖ 2ÁÙ !ÄÁÍÓ  



NEWS OF THE FELLOWSHIP 

Rev Hazel Day is now home again following her recent stay 
in hospital. 
 
We wish Ivy Ottey well for her stay in Jamaica as she looks 
to sell her property there. 
 
Henriette Wentink was at the Thames North Synod meeting 
on Saturday 21st March. She sends her regards to everyone 
at Christ Church. 
 
Let us remember all our church family in our prayers and 
caring. 

 

October Church Diary  FUTURE EVENTS 

Church Meetings (12:30pm in the church) 
Sunday 7th June 
Saturday 6th September 
 
Elders Meetings (8:00pm in the Elders Vestry) 
Wednesday 6th May 
 
Lunchtime @ Christ Church (from 11:00am to 2:00pm in 
the church) 
Saturday 16th May (special lunch for Christian Aid Week) 
Saturday 20th June 
 
Holiday at Home (from 10:30am to 4:00pm in the hall) 
Friday 17th and Saturday 18th April 

òEnter to worship, depart to serveó 

CHRIST CHURCH MOTTO 



The service of induction and ordination of Henriette 
Wentink as Minister of Christ Church, Lancaster Road and 
Bush Hill Park URCs will take place on Saturday 11th July 
2015 at 2:30pm at Bush Hill Park URC. Following the 
service there will be tea in the hall at Bush Hill Park. 
 
The first service which Henriette will be leading as Minister 
will be the morning service at Christ Church on Sunday 
12th July 2015 at 11:00am. 
 
Please pray for the three churches as we work together in 
preparation for Henrietteôs arrival, and for Henriette herself 
as she prepares for her first ministry with us. 

HENRIETTE WENTINK NEW MINISTER 

LENTEN OFFERING 

If you would like to make a Lenten gift, please pick up one 
of the envelopes or speak to David Fisher (Treasurer). 
Please place the envelope containing your gift in the 
collection bag at one of our services, or return it to David. 

BRASS BAND CONCERT 

Our thanks to the members of Jersey Premier Brass and 
North London Brass for a fantastic pre-Regional Contest 
concert on the evening of 21st March. The retiring 
collection raised Ã248 for the Kenya Kids Education Trust, 
a charity which John Vincent (NLB City of London 
conductor) is a trustee of. 
 
In the contest the following day, Jersey Premier Brass 
came 3rd in the First Section and North London Brass 
came 5th in the Fourth Section. Well done to both bands! 



Meetings of the Friendship Club in April and May 2015 will 
take place at the following times: 

 
Mondays 2:15pm in the Church Hall 

 
20th April 

My music - Mr Peter Williams 
 

18th May 
Details to be announced 

 
Wednesdays 12:30pm  

 
8th April, 6th May 

Lunch at the Moon Under Water 
 

óThe Lord your God will be with you 
wherever you goô 

 
We welcome everyone to our friendly meetings. 

 
For more information please contact  
Sylvia Coombs on 020 8363 3543. 

FRIENDSHIP CLUB APRIL & MAY 2015 

The 3rd Enfield Boysô Brigade are once again collecting 
Sainsburyôs Active Kids vouchers, to enable them to get new 
equipment at no cost to the group. 
 
Vouchers are given in Sainsburyôs stores at a rate of one for 
every Ã10 spent (or Ã5 in Sainsburyôs Local stores). If you 
have any vouchers you would like to donate, please put 
them in the collection box in the church or give them to Tom. 

SAINSBURYôS ACTIVE KIDS VOUCHERS 



JOINT BIBLE STUDY GROUP 

The Uniqueness of our Faith - What Makes Christianity 
Distinctive? 

 
 

Our lively Joint Bible Study Group with Lancaster Road 
URC, meeting on alternate Wednesday mornings between 
9:45am and 11:30am in Lancaster Roadôs church lounge, is 
always ready to welcome new friends to share in informal 
discussion based around the Bible, prayer and hymn singing. 
 
A session entitled ñThe Uniqueness of our Faith - What 
Makes Christianity Distinctive?ò and which is sure to prove 
interesting and helpful is currently running. 
 
There is a place for you within the group if you would like to 
come along to the church lounge, either for all the sessions 
or to sessions which might interest you the most. Just turn 
up! 
 
What makes the Christian faith different from every other 
faith? This is what we shall attempt to understand as we 
discuss and learn together with Godôs guiding through the 
scriptures. 
 
The remaining sessions are as follows: 
 
1st April  The Uniqueness of the Resurrection 
15th April  The Uniqueness of the Ascension 
 
The Joint Bible Study Group will continue to meet on 
alternate Wednesday mornings after this. 
 
If you have any questions or for further information, please 
speak to Stephen Gilburt (Church Secretary). 



THAMES NORTH SYNOD ROADSHOWS 

The May 2015 newsletter will be published on 
Sunday 26th April. 

 
Items intended for inclusion in this issue should be with the 

Editor, Tom Boorman, by Sunday 12th April. 
Late submissions may be held over to the following issue. 

 
Please contact Tom with any items to be included in future 
issues. Items can be received either in paper form at 
Sunday worship, by email to mail@ccurc.org.uk 

or by phone on 07903 605 545. 

MAY NEWSLETTER 

The next óMaking it workô Synod Roadshow will take place on 
Saturday 11th April at Lumen URC, 88 Tavistock Place, 
London, WC1H 9RS. 
Sessions include: 
¶ Making it POSSIBLE - Looking at buildings and the part 

they play. 
¶ Making it URC - Understanding the URC in terms of the 

way we live, work, worship and share. 
¶ Making it CHURCH - What really makes church óchurchô 

- how do we BE rather than DO things? 
¶ Making it ALL AGE - What does it mean to be a genuine 

all-age church community? 
¶ Making it HOSPITABLE - Being there for those who 

come often and those who are new. 
 
Bookings for the April session must be made in advance and 
no later than Wednesday 8th April 2015. Please email 
bookings@urcthamesnorth.org.uk or call the Synod office on 
020 7799 5000 (option 3). More info can be found on the 
Thames North Synod website at www.urcthamesnorth.org.uk 



FRIENDSHIP CLUB ANNUAL REPORT 

Due to an editorial error an incorrect version of the 
Friendship Club annual report was printed in the last 
newsletter - the report for 2013 was accidentally reproduced 
rather than the new report for 2014! Below is the correct 
version, with apologies to the Friendship Club. 
 
This year we have again enjoyed a varied programme each 
month on a Monday afternoon at Friendship Club. Our 
numbers are a little lower than at this time last year as two 
members have died and some others are now not well or 
mobile enough to attend regularly or have moved away, but 
at the same time we have been joined by a few extra folk 
who are now attending. Although I have now taken over the 
leadership role from Marion we are thankful that she has 
been able to continue helping as much as she can despite 
her health problems. Our thanks go to Barbara for her 
regular assistance, Eileen who deals with the collection of 
money and the register, and Veronica who is our treasurer.  
In addition we are indebted to Christine who plays piano or 
keyboard for us when necessary and many of the Friendship 
Club members who regularly provide and serve 
refreshments. 
 
During the past year Rev Olive Cope led a devotional 
session and Rev Mandy James gave us a special ópreparing 
for Christmasô programme. Brenda Brown took us on a trip 
around the gardens of Cornwall with her slides and Diana 
and Barry Lane took us on a cruise around Britain, while 
Stephen Gilburt led a very interesting session on memories 
of óOur Enfieldô to which many of the members were able to 
add their own contributions. Rev Ray Adams shared with us 
his exciting pilgrimage trip to Santiago de Compostello and 
Sylvia shared some more missionary memories and 
travellers tales. Jill Nugent gave a talk on the work of óOpen 



FRIENDSHIP CLUB ANNUAL REPORT continued... 

Doorsô, an organisation that provides help and support for 
the persecuted church. To complete the variety we have also 
enjoyed quizzes and lots of interesting things to eat, 
particularly as part of our Christmas and Easter celebrations. 
 
On one Wednesday of each month some of our members 
meet up for a pub meal together at the óMoon Under Waterô, 
and in June we had lunch at The Plough, Crews Hill, 
celebrating the 65th Anniversary of the Friendship Club.  
Phyllis Swansborough, who has been associated with the 
Friendship Club long enough to remember a good many of 
the past 65 years, cut our birthday cake, and other folk were 
able to share some of their memories including, for some of 
us, memories of being taken along to Friendship Club 
meetings as toddlers by our mothers! While they enjoyed the 
adult meetings we took part in óPlay Hourô which kept us out 
of mischief. 
 
Although the Friendship Club programmes, and the age 
group of those attending, has changed we are pleased to we 
are pleased to be still going strong after all this time. 
 

Sylvia Coombs 

Rev Vivian Buddle, who was the Minister of Christ Church 
from 1960 to 1965, now lives with his wife Mary near 
Cambridge where they worship at the United Reformed 
Church. 
 
They ask to be remembered by friends at Christ Church and 
send their best wishes for our new ministry with Henriette 
Wentink. 

GREETINGS FROM REV VIVIAN BUDDLE 



Christian Aid Week this year will take place from Sunday 
10th to Saturday 16th May 2015. Christian Aid is a 
Christian organisation which believes that the world can 
and must be changed to one where everyone can live a full 
life, free from poverty. They work globally for profound 
change that eradicates the causes of poverty, striving to 
achieve equality, dignity and freedom for all, regardless of 
faith or nationality. 
  
Christ Church supports Christian Aid during Christian Aid 
Week each year by asking our church family to deliver and 
collect Christian Aid envelopes in the local area. If you feel 
able to help with our collecting this year, please speak to 
Philip Taylor in person or by phone on 07714 325 902. A 
list of roads which we will be collecting in will be available 
on the tables at the back of the church in the near future. 
  
Our Lunchtime @ Christ Church on Saturday 16th May will 
be in aid of Christian Aid Week. Further details of this event 
will follow in due course.  

CHRISTIAN AID WEEK 2015 

We would like to wish a very 
happy 107th birthday to Betty 
Winter, who celebrated her 
special day on Friday 6th 
March. Betty is pictured here 
on her birthday during a visit 
by Pamela Fisher. 

HAPPY 107TH BIRTHDAY BETTY WINTER 



BIBLICAL DAY CONFERENCE 2015 

The 2015 Biblical Day Conference will be taking place at 
Westminster College on Wednesday 2nd September and 
will again be run as a day conference. 
 
This popular annual event will have as its theme this year 
ñGrowing in Faith: Towards Faithfulnessò. We will as usual 
be looking at Old and New Testament passages based 
around the theme. 
 
Janet Tollington will again be helping us look at the Old 
Testament passages with either John Bradbury or the new 
member of staff with responsibility for  New Testament 
studies, who will take up post over the summer, focusing 
on the New Testament. Rev Peter Ball (Mission & Training 
Officer, URC Eastern Synod) will as ever be offering some 
worship around the theme and helping to make sure the 
day runs smoothly for us all. 
 
The price for this event remains at the Ã30 of 2014 and 
includes a cooked two course lunch. This event can be 
claimed against Ministerôs EM allowance and either 
Assembly or Synod Lay Preacher allowance if this applies 
to you but is open to all. 
 
Please return a completed booking form (available from 
the URC Eastern Synod website) and request a claim form 
if appropriate.  
 
To confirm your place send the completed booking form to 
Sue Drane at the URC Eastern Synod Office (Duxford 
Road, Whittlesford, Cambridge, CB22 4ND) in hard copy, 
or send the booking form by email, 
admin@urceastern.org.uk 





BUSH HILL PARK ISRAEL PILGRIMAGE 

Pilgrimage to the Holy Land: 7th to 14th October 2015 
 
Psalm 122:1-2 ñI was glad for the suggestion of going to 
Jerusalem, to the Temple of the Lord. Now we are standing 
here inside the crowded city.ò (TLB) 
 
Jerusalem has been a place of pilgrimage for thousands of 
years and today it is a must for many Christians, Jews and 
Muslims. A Holy Land Pilgrimage is a life-changing 
experience. You will never be quite the same again. Every 
time you hear Bible readings and sing hymns and songs you 
will immediately be transported back to Bethlehem, Galilee, 
Nazareth and Jerusalem. Expect to be renewed spiritually by 
visiting the places where Jesus walked, talked and healed. 
To celebrate Communion and pray together beside the Sea 
of Galilee and in the Garden Tomb in Jerusalem are powerful 
and moving experiences.  
 
Christians still live in the Holy Land today and we will visit 
two Christian projects in the Palestinian Territory run by local 
Christians (Bethany and Bethlehem) and worship with local 
Christians at St Georgeôs Cathedral where the service will be 
in both English and Arabic. In addition we will travel through 
Biblical Samaria and encounter the Crusaders at the 
Crusader capital of Acre (Acco). 
 
For more information please see www.israel2015.co.uk. 
For a brochure please contact me (with your name and 
address so I can post a brochure): 
Email: david@thehamblins.org.uk 
Phone: 01270 625789 or Text: 07940 754 221 
If a group of you are interested in joining the pilgrimage I am 
very willing to visit. 

Rev David Hamblin (Bush Hill Park URC) 



SERVICES FOR EASTER 2015 

Come and join us at Easter this year as we remember the 
death and resurrection of Jesus Christé 
 
Thursday 2nd April at 7:30pm (not 8:00pm as previously advertised) 
Maundy Thursday Service at Lancaster Road URC 
 
Friday 3rd April at 10:30am 
Act of Worship at Enfield Market Place, followed byé 
 
Friday 3rd April at 11:00am 
United Service for Good Friday at St Andrewôs Church 
 
Sunday 5th April at 11:00am 
Morning worship with The Worship Group (all age service for 
Easter Sunday, including Holy Communion) 

MAUNDY THURSDAY AT BUSH HILL PARK 

As an alternative on Maundy 
Thursday (2nd April) at 
7:00pm, Bush Hill Park URC 
are holding a special 
Communion Service led by 
Chris Hall, where they will 
share a meal of lamb skewer 
kebab (cost Ã5 per person). 
 

All are welcome at this service to remember Jesusô final 
meal with His disciples. 
 
If you are interested in going and would like to eat, please 
contact Bush Hill Park URC (email office@bhpurc.org.uk or 
phone 020 8366 5526) so they know numbers in advance. 



ADVENTURERS TASTER SESSIONS 

GIFT AIDING YOUR DONATIONS 

It is now possible for us to claim Gift Aid on any donations 
you make to Christ Church URC. 
 
If you would like us to do this, please place your donation in 
one of the Gift Aid envelopes (available at the back of the 
church) and put it in the collection bag during a Sunday 
service or hand it to David Fisher. 
 
Please ensure you fill in the Gift Aid Declaration on the back 
of the envelope. If you are a UK taxpayer, this will enable us 
to claim an additional 25p for every Ã1 you donate, at no 
extra cost to you. 

Adventurers is a fun Bible based childrenôs group which runs 
during term time from 11:00am to 12:00pm on a Sunday at 
Christ Church. 
 
Activities include games, painting, acting, singing, cooking 
and lots more! Come along to one of our taster sessions to 
find out more. 
 
The taster sessions will take place on: 
 
Sunday 29th March 
Sunday 26th April 
 
...however Adventurers does meet every Sunday during term 
time so everyone is welcome any time! 
 
Contact Rosemary on 07751 560 686 or Pamela on 07775 
505 999 for further details. 







GUIDES THINKING DAY FAMILY SERVICE 

On Sunday 15th February 2015, the Guides Thinking Day 
Family Service took place at Christ Church 
 
The service was led by Rosemary Milns along with members 
of the Girlguiding groups, with the service based around the 
theme of ógood turnsô. During the service, those who are or 
have been part of Girlguiding had the opportunity to renew 
their promises, and awards were presented. 
 
Rainbows 
Golden Rainbow - Savannah 
Bubbly Rainbow - Cassidy 
Best newcomer - Tia 
 
Guides 
Newbie award - Samara 
Friendship award - Maddie 
Guide of the year - Eleanor 



GUIDES AFTERNOON TEA 

On Saturday 14th March, the 9th Enfield Guides held an 
Afternoon Tea in the hall at Christ Church. 
 
The event followed on from Christ Churchôs Lunchtime @ 
Christ Church, with a number of people taking the 
opportunity to have lunch and follow it with tea in the hall. 
 
The hall was beautifully decorated for the occasion and it 
was packed full of people, as you can see in the photo below 
(thanks to Amy from Guides for the photo). 
 
The Guides extend their thanks to everyone who came along 
to the tea, which raised Ã450 for the group, and also thank 
everyone for their kind comments. We also give our thanks 
to the Guides for a lovely afternoon! 



BB JUNIOR SECTION SKILLS DAY 

On Saturday 7th March, Junior Section members from 
across Enfield Battalion joined together for a Skills Day at 
Edmonton Methodist Church (1st Edmonton HQ). Seven 
Companies were present for the day which included three 
competitions, which were figure marching, a quiz and team 
games. 
 
The figure marching involved the teams performing a routine 
of their own choosing in front of a judge who marked them 
based on drill and uniform. Three Companies took part and 
the joint winners were the 11th and 12th Enfield. Following a 
figure marching demonstration which everyone took part in, 
all Companies took part in the quiz. There was just half a 
mark between first and second place, with the 12th Enfield 
emerging victorious over the 3rd Enfield/1st Hoddesdon 
combined team. To finish the day the team games 
competition took place outside in the playground, which 
again all Companies took part in. The teams moved around 
the various activities in a potted sports basis, with the 3rd 
Enfield/1st Hoddesdon team finishing as the overall winners. 
 
Our thanks to all those who were involved in organising the 
day and to the 1st Edmonton for hosting, and well done to 
our boys for their team games victory! 

JACK PETCHEY AWARDS EVENT 

On Saturday 7th March, The 
Boys' Brigade in London held a 
Jack Petchey Awards Event in 
Kensington Great Hall. 
 
Young people and leaders from 



JACK PETCHEY AWARDS EVENT continued... 

Companies across London took 
part in the celebration event, 
which featured presentations of 
Jack Petchey medallions to the 
award winners and display items 
including the West London Gym 
Team, a musical item from the 
young people of the 4th 
Haringey and a bugle band item 
made up of members of 
Companies across London. The 
event was attended by a number 
of leaders, parents, friends and 
guests, including Mayors and Deputy Mayors of various 
London Boroughs. 
 
Marcus Magona received a medallion for his service and 
commitment to the 3rd Enfield, which was presented by Cllr 
Hugh Rayner, the Mayor of Barnet. Well done Marcus! 

BB OUTDOOR 5-A-SIDE FOOTBALL 

On Saturday 14th March, 
members of Companies from 
across North London came 
together at Goals Soccer 
Centre in Chingford for an 
Outdoor 5-a-side Football 
competition. Seven teams 
entered the Under 15 competition. All of the teams played 
each other in a league format, with each team playing each 
other once. After a good and competitive afternoon of 
football, the 4th Haringey came first, with the two teams 
including the 3rd Enfield coming joint fourth. 



BB COMPANY SECTION WEEKEND AWAY 

From Friday 20th to Sunday 22nd March, 
Company Section members in Enfield 
Battalion came together for a Weekend 
Away in the Thurso Centre at Felden Lodge 
(Boys' Brigade Headquarters). 
 
During the weekend, the boys got the 
chance to take part in a variety of on site 
activities including football, badminton, 
volleyball, video games, archery and a 
devotions session as well as off site 
activities including crate stacking, high 
ropes and rifle shooting at Phasels Wood 
Activity Centre, and a trip to Quasar in 
Hemel Hempstead. 




